
From: Freegard, John 
Sent: 25 August 2015 08:54
To: Bahadoor, Roy
Cc: Holland, Linda
Subject: RE: Ivy Road Industrial Estate sports bar

Hello Roy,

Yes, I can confirm that the reasoning behind the fact that I have raised no adverse comments is the 
following :

1. No record of previous noise complaints
2. The extended hours are for ‘recorded music’ only which in my experience is relatively low 

impact
3. I carried out a desk-top assessment of the position of premises in relation to residential 

receptors
4. The fact that our nuisance and licensing regimes exist to deal with any adverse impact in the 

future

Nevertheless, because of the concerns raised re the potential for noise problems, I decided to 
inspect the premises yesterday afternoon for completeness.

I have fully considered the internal layout and fabric of the building and also considered the 
conceptual noise model (source /pathway/receptors) for recorded music and it only reinforces my 
earlier opinion that this proposal should not cause an adverse impact locally, let alone nuisance.

If any noise complaints are received in the future, naturally I am happy to investigate nuisance at any 
residential property affected.

Regards

John Freegard
Senior Public Protection Officer
Wiltshire Council
North/West


